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The Ohio Cardinal,  Summer 2008

Editor’s Note

Thank you, readers of  the Ohio 

Cardinal, for your patience over the 

past two years. The publication of  

the journal has been delayed for 

several reasons, but we are eager 

to get the journal back on track in 

2010. My thanks to all of  the current 

editorial team with the journal, to 

Ed Pierce and Bill Whan as well as 

all of  the previous publishers and 

editors of  the journal for all of  their 

hard work to provide this journal. 

I hope to continue the journal’s 

history of  publishing material that is 

accessible and useful to an audience 

with varying levels of  interest in birds, 

while offering occasional changes and 

improvements along the way.

In the process of  producing the first 

few issues with the new editorial 

structure, we made a mistake that 

affected the page number system 

that had been in place. Because the 

journal is published in four issues per 

volume, each issue within a volume 

continues the page numbering from 

the previous issue. We neglected to 

continue this in the Winter 2007-2008 

issue and elected to continue using 

the different page numbering system 

for the remainder of  this volume. The 

current issue represents the final issue 

in this volume; in the next volume, 

we will revert to the continuous page 

number system. For those citing 

material in Volume 31 of  the Ohio 

Cardinal, it would be best to cite articles 

using both volume and issue number 

to avoid confusion. 

I strive to continue producing a 

journal that makes information about 

Ohio’s birds available to researchers 

and the birding public alike, and 

look forward to seeing your future 

contributions to the Ohio Cardinal.


